
PTA Meeting Notes: March 12th, 2015 (taken by Kenly Brozman, Kathy Adams was absent).

In attendance: Chris Keller, Samantha Farella, Meaghan Phair, Tom Nadolny, Anastasia Stanmeyer, Ilona Packie, Wendy Berman, Alicia Dunaj, Kenly Brozman, Sherry DeCelle, Tara Consolati, Kathy Couch, Laurie Flower, Craig Drenga.

The minutes were approved from the last meeting.

Treasurers Report:
2nd grade had their pizza party.

Cash calendar drawings have started.  

2 sunshine gifts were offered.  

We reimbursed Kathy Couch for Read Across America.  She stayed $11 under budget.

2 cash calendar winners gave money back to the PTA (Ed Packett, Donna Dituci). $225 was given to Kim Chirichella for the The Lion King production.

March madness began. Ms. Flower bought prizes (she stayed 79 cents under budget).

We have not yet received an invoice from Otis Ridge.  

Once classroom accounts go through and  the Otis Ridge invoice comes in, the PTA account is around $12,000.
Grumbling Gryphons:  1 day workshop scheduled for April 29th. PTA paying $1000, OCC gave $500. Laura Catullo has agreed to assist in the mask-making. They asked for a long list of accommodations, which will be provided to the extent possible. Teachers will have regular day/specials. There are questions regarding the schedule and time needed for production, and concerns about additional support needed by teachers. The PTA had asked for an evening performance so that community could be more involved given the OCC grant, but concerns were raised about the logistics of an evening performance. There was consensus that we should request that the workshop be limited to the school day without and evening component. Sherri will call GG contact to clarify their accommodation requests and request a daytime performance. 

Nature’s Classroom: Anastasia asked Tom Nadolny which parents will be there to chaperone. Tom explained that NC changed the rules about how many chaperones are allowed to attend mid-process; therefore, some parents who were told that they could attend may no longer attend. The School Committee discussed a first-come, first-serve process as an alternative. There are some students who need parents to come based on their IEP/physical/medical need and have priority. All parents will have CORI checks, finger printing, etc and be fully vetted. Once the parents are vetted, the school committee will decide when/if to make the list of chaperones public. Tom has also requested to NC that there be a day program option available, so that children have the option of sleeping in a hotel with a parent instead of the cabin. Tom would like to propose that the trip occur in October in future years.  

Read Across America: Kathy Couch reported that kids received prizes (school-related; highlighters were a hit, but “clicky” pens were not). Most liked the hats, and older children may not choose to wear them—but will have the choice. Teachers helped and participated in setting up the activities. Budget was $220- $225. Ms. Flower put up pictures on the website. We will do this event again next year, as it was agreed that this event was successful. 

Teacher Appreciation Week: May 4th – May 9th.  

Schedule (based on last year):

Monday: breakfast

Tuesday: dessert

Wednesday: soup

Thursday: snacks and appetizers

Friday: massages and ice cream 

Kathy proposed that we use Sign Up Genius for online scheduling of events.

Kenly volunteered to assist with any additional scheduling/logistical needs.

 Ongoing Fundraisers:  

Campbell Soup Labels: this has been successful, and we have already received a gift card for $250. 

Box Top Challenge: So far this has raised $424. Kathy Couch wants to send out a mailing about Box Tops, and what foods items have Box Top labels. Sherri asked if a pizza party for Ms. Costa, and movie/popcorn parties for Ms. Phair and Mr. Keller’s class (top sellers) would be okay, and the committee agreed to fund them. It was proposed that the parties could occur the day before April vacation. An announcement will be made at school tomorrow. 

Kathy Couch will not be available to run these programs after next year, so someone will need to replace her.

Gaia Roots:  African Drumming Troupe. The date was confirmed for June 9th @ 6:30. Pizza, salad and dessert will be served for the school community. Kenly will ask Jean from OCC about advertising/ community flyer, and ask Gaia Roots about their logo for advertising.  

Square One Art: Possible fall fundraiser. Kenly provided an overview of the fundraiser. Ms. Catullo has agreed to assist in the project if the PTA should decide to run this program. Decision will be made next meeting.

Screen-Free Week:  Week of May 4th – May 9th. 

Schedule:

Monday, May 4th: Bingo at FRRSD. Dinner provided (pizza/salad).  

Wednesday, May 6th:  Hiking with Mr.  Keller. Snack will be provided. Kenly recommended to hike Questing, a Trustees of the Reservation trail located in New Marlborough.    

Friday, May 8th: Swimming at Berkshire South Community Center. Dinner (salad, mac & cheese and chicken fingers) will be provided. 

We will promote the Gaia Roots concert during this week, as well.  

Kenly offered to help Anastasia and Shannon with administrative logistics.

Flying Deer Nature Center: Proposed Naturalist program would be funded by the Berman concert fund.  Representatives from FDNC will be coming to the April PTA meeting, and should plan on 25 minutes.

Nominating Committee Report: Anastasia and Craig reported on the nominations. Sherry stated that per PTA policy, the ballot that is voted on can only have one person named for each position. Wendy Berman has been nominated for president; Craig Drenga and Kenly Brozman nominated for VP; Ilona Packie as treasurer; and Kathy Adams as Secretary. There was discussion about having Craig be VP to encourage more men to join PTA. All agreed. There is a collaborative spirit with many helpers on the PTA. Sherry will support transition as needed. There will be an official vote at the May meeting. 

Cash Calendar recap: $12,940 was raised. First Grade and Pre-school families had highest gross sales.  Tara Beardsley will not be heading this fundraiser next year, so a replacement will be needed. The Cash Calendar funds the majority of events during the year.  

Upcoming social event/PTA open house: Grouse House, Wednesday March 18th, 5:00. PTA agreed to fund $100-150 for appetizers. Anastasia will confirm that Grouse House will be open and will draw up a flyer to give to Ilona for distribution.

Field Day: Friday June 19th is last day of school. Field Day could by June 12th (same day as Flag Day). Rain date is June 11th.  

Date of Next PTA Meeting: Thursday, April ___________ at 3:15 pm in the School Library.


